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VOOOD COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

ﬁ‘ﬁ”‘é PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
PUC P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265 LT

May 9, 2003

TO: EGW COMPLIANCE CONTACTS LIST

Dear,

It has come to the attention of the Bureau of Consumer Services (BCS) that
recent implementation of medical confidentiality provisions of the Health Insurance
Portability Act of 1996 (HIPAA) (as codified in the Social Security Actat42 U.S.C. §§
1320d-1320d-8) is possibly having an effect on customer’s utilization of the emergency
medical provisions in Title 52 (52 Pa. Code §§ 56.111, et.seq., and §§ 64.101, et. seq.,
along with associated Appendices).

Briefly, the federal medical privacy regulations cited above apparently restricts
the ability of a physician to release medical information to any third party without prior
written authorization from the patient. This appears to include the information required
by §56.113 and §64.103. As a result, some utilities have reported to BCS that
physicians are no longer providing medical certificate information to the utility as they
have done so in the past.

In response to these concerns, BCS sought guidance from the Commission’s
Law Bureau as to what impact the federal rules would have on the emergency medical
procedures. In brief, the Commission’s Law Bureau concluded that while neither the
Commission nor jurisdictional utilities are “covered entities” bound by HIPAA, it would
apply to a medical practitioner who would provide medical certifications to a utility in
support of a claim of medical necessity by a ratepayer utilizing the emergency medical
provisions. Because of HIPAA, a physician would now want a written authorization from
the patient or his/her guardian prior to releasing any information to a utility about the
patient's condition. This authorization must be arranged between the patient (or
guardian) and the physician and does not involve the utility or the Commission.

The Law Bureau concludes that there is no need to amend the emergency
medical regulations. However, BCS encourages utilities to keep these new procedures
in mind when discussing medical emergency procedures with customers. Because
obtaining a medical certificate may be a more time consuming process than in the past,
the utility should encourage the customer to act as swiftly as possible in obtaining a
certificate and may also want to remind the customer that their physician will not release
information to the utility without written authorization from the customer.




[image: image2.png]| hope you find this information helpful. If you have any questions, please
contact me at (717)783-1957 or dmumford@state.pa.us. Please be advised that
pursuant to 52 Pa. Code §1.96 this informal opinion is provided solely as an aid to you.
It is not binding upon the Commonwealth or the Commission. Informal opinions are
subject to withdrawal or change at any time to conform with new or different
interpretations of the law.

Very Truly Yours,

Daniel J. Mumford
Program Specialist
Bureau of Consumer Services
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